
  

 
January 18, 2017 

 
 
 
 
 
Mr. Steven Toelle, Director 
Regulatory Affairs 
Centrus Energy Corporation 
6901 Rockledge Drive 
Bethesda, MD  20817-1818 
 
 
SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF UPDATE TO THE NOMINATED REVIEWING OFFICIALS 

(COST ACTIVITY CODE L34374) 
 
Dear Mr. Toelle: 
 
In your letter dated June 21, 2016 (Agencywide Documents Access and Management System 
[ADAMS] Accession No. ML16196A306), you requested U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission’s 
(NRC’s) review and approval of an update to the Nominated Reviewing Officials for the 
American Centrifuge Lead Cascade Facility (LCF) and American Centrifuge Plant (ACP).  
Specifically, you requested approval of Mr. John M. Lockwood as “reviewing official.” 
 
The NRC staff has completed its review of your submittal.  The NRC approves of  
Mr. John M. Lockwood as the new reviewing official for the LCF and ACP for the purposes of 
determining access to safeguards information and for unescorted access to radioactive material 
or other property subject to regulation by the NRC.  
 
This completes our efforts on Cost Activity Code L34374.  In accordance with Title 10 of the 
Code of Federal Regulations Section 2.390 of the NRC’s “Agency Rules of Practice and 
Procedure,” a copy of this letter will be publicly available in the NRC Public Document Room 
and in ADAMS.  ADAMS is accessible from the NRC Web site at:   
http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html. 
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If you have any questions regarding this action, please contact Mr. Yawar Faraz by phone at 
(301) 415-7220 or via e-mail at Yawar.Faraz@nrc.gov. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
        /RA BSmith for/ 
 
 

Craig G. Erlanger, Director 
Division of Fuel Cycle Safety, Safeguards, 
  and Environment Review 
Office of Nuclear Material Safety 
  and Safeguards 
 

Docket Nos. 70-7003, 70-7004 
License Nos. SNM-7003, SNM-2011 
 
cc:  Mr. Larry Cutlip, Vice President 
       Mr. Mario Robles, Regulatory Manager 
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